ATHLETIC ASSOCIATION

(INCORPORATED)

Oklahoma Agricultural and Mechanical College

STILLWATER, OKLAHOMA March 16, 1939

Dr. Forrest C. Allen University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

You are to be congratulated, along with the other members of the fifth district basketball committee, National Collegiate Athletic Association, on the fine handling and success of the first annual district playoff tournament held at Oklahoma City this week.

I also wish to thank you for the opportunity of serving the committee in the small part I played by handling the public address system during the games. If I can ever serve you again in similar capacity, please do not fail to call on me.

With best regards, I am

Yours sincerely,

Welden Barnes

Sports Publicity Director